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January 2024 Newsletter 

PRESIDENT’S REPORT 

Welcome to U3A for another year. And what a 
fantastic thing it is too: the chance to socialise 
with like-minded people while doing things we 
enjoy. It's like having a big second family. And 
it all begins from Tuesday January 30. 

To get your U3A ball rolling, the first thing you 
must do is pay our very reasonable $30 annual 
fee (many of you will have done so already). 
The earlier you enrol in a course, the surer you 
can be that you’ll have a place. More            
importantly, you cannot attend courses without 
being a paid-up member. 

Plus, we need the money to keep the joint running. Costs have been  
rising in line with inflation, but our very low  annual fee remains                         
unchanged. That means we need to collect every cent we can to cover 
those rising costs. 

Some people will not have enrolled yet because they don't find it easy. Here’s how to get started if you 
haven't already. 

First, go to our U3A Sapphire Coast website (typing in "U3A sapphire" usually works for me), click on 
the Join Now or Renew menu item (the lower left corner of the homepage), then on Join or Renew 
Online.  

If you are already a member (which you will be by virtue of getting this newsletter), click on Already a 
Member, then log-in on the member log-in page that pops up.  Your membership page will then pop 
up, and you should then click on Proceed to Payment. 

You can pay by Paypal or debit or credit card. Just scroll down to find both options. 

The second thing to do, once you've paid your annual fee, is to enrol for the course or courses of your 
choice. To do that, check out the online course enrolment instructions provided in this newsletter. Plus 
there are instructions on the website. 

Don’t forget, too, that you can visit our office volunteers who staff the Tura Beach Centre every Friday 
afternoon between 1.30 and 3.30pm to help. 

I'm sorry we can't make the online process any easier. The website is nationally provided and      
maintained and we have to work with what we're provided.   

Hope that helps--and that you enjoy your year. Happy U3Aing. 

Paul Strutynski 

New Members: 
Cathie Haynes 

Janette Jones 

Dianne Gibson  

Kim Wardle 

Jennifer Norton 
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BECOME A COURSE LEADER AND YOU TOO CAN GO TO THE BALL! 
 
Seriously, there's lots of great reasons to put your hand up to lead a course - it's fun, you can share 
your unique knowledge with like-minded people and... you'll get to attend the annual U3A Course   
Leaders' party, held to thank our course leaders for the amazing job they do.  
 
Here's some pics from our party in December 23 last year - great food and a chance to meet each other 
and to welcome new course leaders such as Belinda Jermyn (Cribbage). Also, to farewell the lovely 
Sue O'Loughlin as our retiring Program Team Leader - thanks again Sue. 
 
Running a course not for you? Maybe you have an idea for one, be it long, short or a one-off event. Our 
new program team leader Jane Thomson, would love to hear your thoughts on what you'd like to see in 
our 2024 program.  
 
If you know someone you think might be a great pre-
senter on an interesting topic, Jane would be happy to 
hear from you at u3aprogramteam@gmail.com. 

mailto:u3aprogramteam@gmail.com
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ONE OFF EVENT 
SPENCER PARK CRITTER WADE 
THURSDAY 7th MARCH 1.30 pm to 3.30 pm.  
 
Book in now as this event is popular!  Paddle along the edge of Merimbula Lake at low tide in search 
of hidden treasures like moon snails, sea slugs, shrimps, hermit crabs, rose-petalled bubble snails, oc-
topi … there’s always special things to find. 
 
We are fortunate to have three marine educators Alan & Lyn Scrymgeour and Liz Allen to lead our 
ramble, assisting us to find and identify the treasures of the sea.  
 
Come along and be mesmerised! Make sure you have reef boots or other footwear that you don’t mind 
getting wet and wear UV protective clothing and sunglasses. 
Bookings essential as numbers are limited to twelve people.  
 
WHERE: Spencer Park, 4-6 Main St, Merimbula next to the foreshore carpark and meet  
Liz Allen mobile: 0434 375 568. 
WHEN: 1.30 pm to 3.30 pm Thursday, 7th March 2024 
ENQUIRIES: U3ASC website; U3ASC Tura Beach office on a Friday afternoon in February. 
or call/message Sandy Coates, Program Team mobile: 0416 228 211. 

I’m SHOCKED, DISMAYED/ROPABLE! 
 
Good Afternoon. 
I heard some fellow from another U3A group (Cooma??) announce on local ABC radio a cou-
ple of days ago that: 
Anyone over the age of EIGHTEEN can join U3A! 
 
Surely not. 
18 to 35 = U1A   (Make your own group) 
35 to 50 = U2A    (Make your own group) 
 
Then there is US 
50 to 150 =U3A  (The cream of the crop) 
 
Please tell me he was talking through his hat 
 
Regards 

John Fuary 
jefuary@gmail.com 

mailto:jefuary@gmail.com
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TAI CHI FOR HEALTH 
 
The U3A Tai Chi for Health class commenced at Tathra in 2023 and we have had a great time        
learning and practising together.  Although the majority of the participants have been practising Tai Chi 
together for many years, we were pleased to welcome the new U3A participants.  The leaders, Claudia 
and Linda, were very happy to resurrect the Tathra class after the departure of long term leader Judith 
Reid.  It has been lovely welcoming new U3A participants to the group and assisting them to develop 
their new skills.  
 
Tai Chi is an inclusive form of exercise that can be practised by people of all ages and abilities - it      
involves using the mind to initiate the slow, relaxed, continuous and circular movements.  The health 
benefits are varied and are well known to include better balance, increased mobility, improved           
coordination, mindfulness and to even boost confidence.  Like any new activity it can be overwhelming 
for beginners but they are encouraged to stay focused in the class remembering this is for their own 
personal health and is not about 
perfection.   
 
We regularly enjoy a cup of coffee 
together after the class and look 
forward to welcoming new        
participants in 2024. 
 
When: Tuesdays 9.00 - 10.00 am 
Venue: Tathra Hall 
Cost $5 
Enquiries to: Linda Kavanagh 
email: ldkavanagh@gmail.com  or 
mobile: 0457 533 048  

ARABIC (BEGINNING) 

Last Intake of Arabic Students 2024 

 

I turn 83 in 2024. 

As it takes about 4 + years to work through the usual texts, I’m looking at being at least 87 years old 
before the 2024 intake has completed the course. 

And God alone knows (  .as we say in the Old Country) what I’ll be like at 87 ألله اعلمو

I could be in a wheelchair, drooling and completely off with the fairies. 

In fairness to intending students I’m going to make 2024 the final year that I start a Beginning Arabic 
course. So, if you’ve always intended to start the Arabic course “someday”, this is your last chance to 
experience the beauty of this language at my hands. 

God willing (  Inshalla) a more talented (and younger) tutor of Arabic may be lurking out إن شاء الله

there who would be prepared to step into the breach in 2025 to start any new students. 

This is not a “Goodbye” to U3ASC, as I hope to be around for the next 4 years at least and enjoying my 
association with U3ASC. 

 

Cheers 

John Fuary 

  الكبيرُُُ الجُبْنُُ
(The Big Cheese) 

jefuary@gmail.com or mobile: 0409 797 188. 

mailto:ldkavanagh@gmail.com
mailto:jefuary@gmail.com
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TABOO TOPICS 
U3ASC CENTRE, TURA BEACH 
 
In a relaxed setting our weekly discussion group chats 
about issues impacting our local area (e.g. new housing 
developments in Merimbula), the National scene (for  
example cost of living, Albanese's performance,      
housing, new energy projects and new consumer     
technologies), and the International scene (wars in 
Ukraine, Israel/Gaza, climate change and the coming 
US Election). 

 
We also discuss feelings: our lives, ageing, what makes us happy. 
 
Discussion goes in many directions, depending on the feelings of the group. The emphasis is on      
enjoyment, gaining new ideas and challenging our views. New members are very welcome. 
 
Course Leader: Peter Coates 0400 299 930 or pete74730@yahoo.com.au 
Venue: Tura Beach Centre 
Date and time: Wednesdays 10.00 am - 12.00 pm 
Cost: $5 ($3 goes to U3A and $2 for Morning Tea) 
Program Team contact: Jane Thomson 0437 376 288 

FILM REVIEW - FOE 
directed by Garth Davis and streaming on Amazon. 
 
This sci-fic film is set in 2065 with the planet almost uninhabitable and desolate, reminding the          
audience of their possible future if climate change continues to be unheeded by Governments and 
large corporations. Reminiscent of Ridley Scott’s Blade Runner (amongst other films of the same    
genre) with its off-world colonies and replicants, the film centres around AI produced replicants of     
human beings, all products of capitalism with its empire building/destroying and profit-making           
motivation. However, the replicants in this film are used in a far more morally corrupt and sinister way, 
often revealing more compassionate qualities than their menacing makers. Who would have thought 
they would learn to feel, learn to love? 
 
Most reviews were scathing, whereas I enjoyed the film being a great fan of the Blade Runner series 
and science fiction generally. They raise questions of what it means to be human, and of who ultimate-
ly suffers the consequences of bad governance and the mismanagement of the environment. As          
individuals, how much control do we really have? If you’re a science fiction fan, it’s a must see. Trailer 
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=sAh-xgggcfI&t=14s  
 
Here is a more sympathetic review from The Conversation:   
https://theconversation.com/foe-review-a-frankenstein-tale-of-the-not-so-distant-future-215725  
 
“Henrietta (Saoirse Ronan) and Junior (Paul Mescal) live in isolation in the American mid-west. The 
year is 2065 and a powerful tech corporation called OuterSense is spearheading migration to The    
Installation, an orbiting artificial world designed as refuge from a dying planet Earth.” 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Kaye Separov- ic 
Midweek Monthly Film Group. 

mailto:pete74730@yahoo.com.au
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=sAh-xgggcfI&t=14s
https://theconversation.com/foe-review-a-frankenstein-tale-of-the-not-so-distant-future-215725
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UNDERSTANDING BUSHFIRES – ONE-OFF REVIEW 
Friday, December 15th, 2023 
 
Bruce Leaver had us glued to our seats as he presented 
graphic bushfire footage accompanied by the science and 
physics of bushfires, why they behave the way do and the 
weather conditions that help to create them. Interestingly, 
Victoria is the state most afflicted by bushfires due to its 
geographical location and the influence of weather fronts 
moving through desert areas before reaching that state. 
Bruce, with his extensive experience in all levels of fire 
control and fire protection management helped us to     
understand how to interpret levels of risk and to prepare our properties as means of minimising that 
risk. The combination of extreme heat, low humidity and strong winds create conditions of high risk but 
there are practical things you can do before you decide the safest option of leaving early. 
 
Now is the time to start and if you haven’t begun already the RFS website is worth a look for             
information about planning and preparing your property, ideally before the commencement of the  
bushfire season https://www.rfs.nsw.gov.au/plan-and-prepare/know-your-risk However, with changing 
and unpredictable weather patterns being so prevalent now, most seasons could be considered as  
potential bushfire seasons so get cracking. 
 
Kaye Separovic 
Course Attendant. 
 
(N.B.  A copy of the presentation can be found on the U3ASC Website:                                         
https://www.sapphirecoastu3a.org/presentation-notes, and will be emailed to you with the Newsletter) 

BOOK REVIEW  
THE YEAR OF MAGICAL THINKING by Joan Didion 

 
Joan Didion wrote this book twelve months after the sudden death of her      
husband John Dunne when their daughter was gravely ill in hospital during    
December of 2003. It is one of the best books I’ve read that attempts to explain 
the surreal nature of grief, of how it totally consumes you, dulls your cognition, 
isolates you in another meaningless dimension as you struggle to accept the 
new reality of this absence in your life. Joan refers to this disturbed state of mind 
as magical thinking, and perhaps this is the most appropriate and                 
compassionate way to describe it.  
 
“Nor can we know ahead of the fact (and here lies the heart of the difference 
between grief as we imagine it and grief as it is) the unending absence that   
follows, the void, the very opposite of meaning, the relentless succession of  
moments during which we will confront the experience of meaninglessness    
itself”. From The Year of Magical Thinking by Joan Didion (page 189; 2006). 
 

I recommend this book to anyone grieving over the loss of someone they love, while not filling the void, 
it helps to normalise the emptiness and the sorrow experienced by the griever. 
 
Kaye Separovic 
U3ASC Member. 

 
Mobile Phone Photography - Wednesday, February 7&14 

Model Ship Building, an introduction to the art - Friday, March 15&22 

 

To enrol in a one-off course go to Member Login on our website:  

https://www.sapphirecoastu3a.org/ 

https://www.rfs.nsw.gov.au/plan-and-prepare/know-your-risk
https://www.sapphirecoastu3a.org/
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INSTRUCTIONS FOR ONLINE ENROLMENT IN U3A SAPPHIRE COAST COURSES 
 
a. Log in to manage your Membership and enrolments by clicking on the Member Log-in button on our 
home page at https:// www.sapphirecoastu3a.org  
 
b. After you login the next screen you will see is your Membership Status page, with details of your   
address, phone numbers, your email address, emergency contact details etc.   
 
c. To enrol in a Course (including One-Offs) click on the “Classes” button (this will show as “Classes 
2024”).  
 
d. You will get a full list of all Courses for the selected year.  Each Course includes a Request Box you 
can click on to enrol in a course. On the right-hand side you can see the class status and you can     
select any Courses that have an Open, TBA or Wait List status.   

• Open – you will receive immediate confirmation of enrolment. For all Courses you should still 
contact the Course Leader to confirm your place.  
• TBA – the Course Leader will review and approve your application before enrolment is        
accepted – you must contact the Course Leader to discuss.  
• Wait List – the Course is full, but if space becomes available you will be notified  
• Closed – this Course is not open to new Course members  
• Cancelled – this Course will not run  
• Office Only - you will need to enrol or book a place by following the instructions that are part of 
the Course description   

 
e. You need to scroll all the way down to the bottom of the Course list and Click on the ”Next” button to 
complete your Course selection(s). This takes you to your Member Summary page which will now     
include a list of all the Courses you have selected.   
 
f. If you are not a financial member your enrolments will not be confirmed until you pay your           
membership fees. You can do this by clicking on the “Pay Online” button on your Member Summary 
page. Separate instructions about renewing your membership are available from our Website home 
page. All memberships must be renewed and paid by the last day of February each year for any       
enrolments or enrolment requests to remain active.  
 
g. If for any reason you decide you no longer want to be enrolled in a course or attend an event you 
should login again and click on the check box next to the classes/events you are withdrawing from. 
Then select “Delete classes”. This will free up your place for any members on the Wait List.   
 
h. Before attending any Course for the first time you should contact the Course Leader to confirm your 
enrolment and to check for any changes to class details.   
 
i. It is worth checking back regularly for anything new that may have been added to the program since 
you last looked. One of the many advantages of our online enrolment system is that you will always 
see what is current, so we can respond to offers of new Courses and list them for you to enrol in as 
they happen. 
 
The full version of these instructions is available on the U3A Sapphire Coast Website via the link below: 
https://www.sapphirecoastu3a.org/courses 

U3ASC MEMBERSHIP RENEWALS 
 
If you haven’t done so already, it is now time to renew your U3ASC Membership for 2024. 
 
You can do this on-line on the home page of the U3ASC Website – www.sapphirecoastu3a.org  You 
can either go straight to the ‘Member Log-in’ button, or if you need instructions you will find them if you 
go to the ‘Join Now or Renew’ button. 
 
Another way to renew your membership is by visiting the U3ASC Office in person at the Tura Beach 
Centre on Friday afternoons, between 1:30 and 3:30 pm.  Just bring along your $30 subscription or 
credit/debit card, and a volunteer member of Team Office will renew your membership.  If you prefer to 
pay by PayPal, the volunteer may be able to assist you to renew your membership on-line, although 
you will need your log-in password. 

http://www.sapphirecoastu3a.org
https://www.sapphirecoastu3a.org/courses
http://www.sapphirecoastu3a.org
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WALLAGOOT WALK & WALLOW. 

SAVE THE DATE - FRIDAY 1
ST

 MARCH, 2024. 

 

Ever wondered what lies beyond Wallagoot Lake, well here’s your chance to find out. 

An 11.00 am meet up at the corner of Wallagoot Lake Rd and Sapphire Coast Drive between 
Tura Beach and Tathra starts our adventure. 

This gives us the opportunity to carpool should you wish, for a short drive to Wallagoot Sailing 
Club and then onto the carpark at the end Wallagoot Lake Road in the Bournda National Park. 

A National Parks pass or an $8 cash Day ticket (can be purchased in Bournda National Park) 
is required for each car. 

 

The walk is only about 20 minutes each way, so allow a couple of hours to trek, to lunch and to 
wallow. A backpack with your picnic lunch and a drink is needed. 

Suggest bringing or wearing swim wear just in case we need to cool off. 

Wear sturdy shoes as the track is gravel. Sun protection is definitely needed.  

 

WHEN: Friday 1
st
 March, 11.00 meet up corner of Sapphire Coast Drive and Wallagoot Lake 

Road, between Tura and Tathra. 

COST: $8 cash for a National Parks Day Pass. 

BOOKINGS: Required as maps of meeting place and walking trails will be emailed. 

ENQUIRIES: Sandy Coates mobile 0416 228 211 Program Team. 

 

 

INTRODUCTION TO BEES 
 
                                                                               

Are you interested in keeping bees, or just bees in general?  

Over 4 weeks in March, Stephen Targett will explore the intrica-
cies of bees (including native bees) - why they swarm,  the life of 
a hive, pollination, honey, different types of bees, and how to 
keep a hive, among many other fascinating bee-related topics.  

For more information please email Jane Thomson on englishrose659@hotmail.com  
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TRIVIA QUIZ by BRIDGET O’HANLON 
 
1. How many muscles are in your fingers?  
2. In January this year De Minaur ended Djokovic’s win-
ning streak over 6 years in Australia. How many matches 
were in that winning streak?  
3. What does the computer term WYSIWYG mean?  
4. How many seats are in the Australian Senate?  
5. Which colour of the rainbow is at the bottom?  
6. What is a group of rhinos called ? 
7. What liquor is made from fermenting and distilling sugar cane juice?  
8. What is the largest country by area on the African continent?  
9. What is the name of our galaxy? 
10. Which human organ uses the most energy? 

BAHASA INDONESIA – AN INTRODUCTION  
 
In 2024 I'll be leading a course on Bahasa               
Indonesia (which simply means Indonesian language). 
This language is spoken by almost 280 million people 
in one of our closest neighbouring countries.  

I discovered Indonesia back in the mid-1970s, when I 
spent an idyllic month in Bali, at the end of a “hippie 
trail” journey from Europe to home in Australia. Ten 
years later, I decided to study Bahasa Indonesia and 
Indonesian politics and history at the ANU in         
Canberra, and then became an academic librarian at 
the ANU Menzies Library, specialising in all things  

Indonesian. 

Last year I went to Jogjakarta in Java, for a language refresher course, and that inspired me to     
maintain my skills by sharing my interests with others. In the course we'll learn to speak well enough to 
get around, order food, go shopping, and make friends. I'll also share my knowledge of Indonesian   
culture. I hope you will join me in discovering this fascinating country and its language. 

When: Friday: 11.00am -1.00pm, Dolphin Room, Club Sapphire, Merimbula. 

Contact Course Leader: Dorothea Polonyi 

Email: dorotheaanddavid@internode.on.net 

TEAM OFFICE is losing one of our long-term volunteers, Kerrie Dean.  
 
Kerrie, we express our appreciation for your support and commitment throughout 
the years. Your enthusiasm and kindness have been an inspiration. As you move 
on Kerrie, we offer our gratitude for your contributions to our team.  
 
All the Best Wishes Kerrie we will miss you,  
Marg Nicoll and Team Office. 

VALE JOAN CALLAWAY 
 
It was with sadness and fond memories that we recently farewelled Joan  
Callaway, who passed away after a brief illness. Joan was a long-term member 
of U3ASC and Course Leader of Rummikub for a number of years. 
 
We are grateful to Joan for her involvement in U3ASC and dedication to her 
role as Course Leader.  Our thoughts go out to her family and friends. 
 
U3ASC Members and friends. 

mailto:dorotheaanddavid@internode.on.net
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GOURMET TRAVELLER GROUP  
 
Enjoying their Christmas Party at Oaklands, 
Pambula, December 2023. 
What a jolly occasion it was - the garden was 
beautiful with flowers and little birds flitting 
about. Delicious Christmas fare, combined with 
a merry band of friends who all brought little 
table gifts for giving to each other, made this a 
really nice Christmas memory. 
 
I have been leading this course for about ten 
years now, and many of our members keep  
coming back, which I believe speaks for itself.  
Together we discuss various towns and restaurants we would like to visit to sample the food - such as 
coastal areas with harbour views, or shopping meccas like Tilba, perhaps a movie outing with lunch to 
follow.  Even a three-day food and wine lovers’ cruise out of Sydney could be considered.  
We meet on the third Friday of the month for food, fun and friendship. We compile a list of various   
venues we like, everyone gets a choice, and together we choose our venues. 
Our next adventure is on Friday February 16, when we travel to the scenic seaside area of Boyd Town 
for a Gourmet Lunch at the Sea Horse Inn.  
 
Join up and join in. 
Call Margaret on 0488951172 for more information.  
margaretevans22@bigpond.com 

WALKING - ADVENTURE WALKING 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
If you would like to join a really friendly group of people exploring our local area, now is your chance.  
In previous years this group has been fully enrolled, with a waiting list.  However, this year there are 
some vacancies. 
 
The walks are scheduled on the morning of the first Thursday every month.  They are generally of 
about 2-2 1/2 hours duration, easy to moderate level, followed by coffee at a nearby café.  The walks 
are well-planned and researched by a number of U3A members, and details of each month’s walk are 
provided in advance. 
 
In 2023 we walked at Bunga Beach / Aragunnu, Merimbula Back Lake, Bournda National Park, Tathra / 
Kianinny Bay, Beowa National Park, Tura Headland, Pambula Goldfields and Pambula Beach/River/
Fire trails. 
 
If you are interested, please enrol ASAP either online, or by contacting the Course Leader, Helen Ste-
phenson, on 0413 679 585. 
 
Michele Patten 
Course Participant. 

mailto:margaretevans22@bigpond.com
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U3A CHRISTMAS FESTIVITIES 

On December 13 2023 about 70 U3A members donned their Christmas finery and gathered for a     
delicious meal at Club Sapphire in Merimbula.  We were entertained on arrival by U3A’s recorder group 
– fabulously talented players who gave us traditional Christmas music and delighted us with both their 
skills and their choice of pieces. They created a terrific atmosphere for the rest of the day – a huge 
thank you to them! 
 
Cherie Glanville and Ann Larkin entertained us during the meal and officiated over our secret Santa – 
which was the source of many laughs as the theme was ‘homemade, up-cycled or recycled’.  There 
were some gems to be had for sure, but judging by what was left behind methinks the op-shops might 
have been the ultimate beneficiary of some items that couldn’t be eaten!   
 
Cherie and Ann’s performances were extraordinary – traditional carols mixed  with humorous new 
songs performed with outstanding abilities were a treat for all. Many thanks for donating your time and 
talents to our event.  

PROGRAM TEAM WELCOME! 
 
A warm welcome to our new Course Leaders for 2024, including Liz Allen, who'll be taking the Spencer 
Park Critter Wade, Bernie Watts who’s sharing his model ship building skills, Beth Smith photographer 
extraordinaire, Belinda Jermyn with the 16th century game of Cribbage, Dorothea Polonyi teaching the 
language of our closest neighbour Indonesia, and Joan Fisher who has taken over Rummikub this 
year. There'll definitely be more exciting courses coming up soon, but for now, a big thank you to Liz, 
Bernie, Beth, Belinda, Dorothea and Joan for contributing to the vibrant offerings of U3A in 2024!  
 
Jane Thomson 
Program Team Leader. 
Email: u3aprogramteam@gmail.com 

about:blank
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CRYPTIC CROSSWORD 2036 by JOHN SCRIVENER 
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CROSSWORD 2036 CLUES 

ACROSS 
1. Light positions of duty loved by dogs (4,5) 
6. Time to walk (5) 
9. Troubled lioness pouring drink starting to 
prepare to  
endure (4,2,4,5) 
10. Pour it is said the Queen does (4) 
11. Success at temporary dwelling housing 
broken main (10) 
13. Small matter begins picking a particular 
object (8) 
14. Needed for formal afternoon repast and 
perhaps French eats (3,3) 
16. Sprinkle vegetable (6) 
18. Dipped unmade east dimmers (8)  
21. Fix current debts which are untrue (10) 
22. A bargain backing nails (4) 
25. Shield last shoal corrupted and outdated 
(2,3,2,3,5) 
26. In the raisin centre subsequently (5) 
27. The team is between hills and she gives 
much anguish (9) 

DOWN 
1. Large drink (5) 
2. Gloomier to annoy in note bitter end (7) 
3. The performance often under roof began to emit (4) 
4. In cunning bring up hotel uniformly (8)  
5. Observant up and down (6) 
6. Mother fish hesitates twice as she feigns sickness 
(10) 
7. Attackers may sit on horses containing Cockney hay! 
(7) 
8. He said “I am inside” as he waited (9) 
12. Team is wan and led badly but some ladies ride 
thus (4-6)  
13. Medical tests of father also leading my body parts! 
(3,6) 
15. In the morning’s forest a mistake. While less right 
he makes a surprise attack (8) 
17. A boat game (7) 
19. Voice allow! Not the outer garment at the concert! 
(7) 
20. Pitch back watchmaker (6) 
23. Question she who sits! (5) 
24. You object in the past (4) 

Check out next month’s Newsletter for the answers to this Crossword. 
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MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE 

President  Paul Strutynski: u3ascpres1@gmail.com  

Vice President  Garry Clear:         garrypcug@gmail.com 

Secretary  Merryn Dowling: u3ascsec@gmail.com 

Treasurer  Judy Brand:          u3asctreas@gmail.com 

Program Team Leader   Jane Thomson:  programs.u3asc1@gmail.com   

Member Carolyn Smith     csmith1611@gmail.com 

Member Roger Harris rogercharris@bigpond.com 

Contributions & Feedback                      

to the Newsletter can be sent to the 

Newsletter Team by the 1st Thursday of  

every month. Send by email to:       

Trish: u3ascoffice8@gmail.com AND 

Kaye: kayeseparovic@gmail.com 

 

TRIVIA QUIZ ANSWERS 
 
1. None 
2. 43  
3. What you see is what you get  
4. 76 
5. Violet 
6. A crash  
7. Rum  
8. Algeria  
9. The Milky Way  
10. The brain 

DECEMBER 2023 CROSSWORD 2035 ANSWERS 

ACROSS 

6. Representation  9. Apache  10. Cheroots  11. Interest  
13. Arabic  15. Horace  17. Relish  19. Tosser             
20. Whenever  22. Mentally  24. Create                        
26. Inconsiderable 

DOWN 

1. Drop in the ocean  2. Epic  3. Recede  4. Steerage    
5. Otto  7. Excite  8. Ostrich feather  12. Earns  14. 
Alive  16. Careless  18. Swayed  21. Escort  23. Tool  
25. Ebbs 

Chief Editor: Michele Patten - u3ascoffice1@gmail.com 

Sub-Editor: Elizabeth Stacey - eastacey@bigpond.net.au 

 

VALE LINDY FISHER 

We are very sad to write of the death of a very active 

member of U3ASC, Lindy Fisher. Lindy joined U3A 

Sapphire Coast in 2015 and her administrative and 

education background was quickly applied as she  

became Chair of the Program Committee (as it was 

then called). Those of us who worked with Lindy 

found her a generous, efficient and intelligent person 

to work with as well as always friendly and kind. As 

the U3A book groups had full membership, Lindy   

established the Third Thursday book group which she 

held in her home for many years. After her program 

team set up a series of U3A wine workshops led by 

Mike Warren, Lindy convened a U3A Wine            

Appreciation Group. We took turns hosting and  

learning more about wines as well as travelling to wineries in Canberra and the Mornington Peninsula, 

tasting widely and learning a great deal while becoming firm friends as well. During covid times, with 

restricted numbers, Lindy often joined us ‘walking and talking’ in local areas and even then, pursued 

her artistic talents through painting and pottery making. She was always good company even through 

the course of her illness, courageous and resilient to the end. We will  remember her spirited           

intelligence, her fashion flair, her wonderful artistic and decorative talents and her caring friendship. 

 
U3ASC Members and Friends of Lindy Fisher. 

Lindy and members of the Wine Appreciation Group 
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